MINUTES OF THE EAST WORLINGTON HERITAGE PROJECT GROUP MEETING HELD AT DAVIDS LAND ON MONDAY 5th DECEMBER 2016 AT 7.00 PM
Present:  
Steve Baber (Chair), Liz Guppy, Sandy Haughton, Gavin Manton, Lorna Manton (minutes), Philip Risdon
Apologies:  
Miya Bond
	
	ITEM
	ACTION

	1
	Approval of Minutes of Meetings of 7TH November2016
The minutes were approved as drafted and signed by the Chair.
	

	2
	UPDATES

      Witches Marks
It was agreed to postpone this until after the end of the Heritage Project.
Tithe Documentation in South Molton

GM has reminded South Molton Museum.  There may be a cost involved re copying documentation.
West Worlington Church Yard Mapping

Michael Wall has contacted GM re mapping.  There is to be further consultation with Maureen Clements.
i  Dwellings/Village/Parish Trail including interactive website

Ongoing.  Martin Bonds has produced an interactive program showing listed buildings.  Also working on interactive walks round the village.  LG to liaise with MB.  Website will, in due course, be linked to Parish Hall site.
ii  – Website Content – School Wall Hinging Project
LG agreed to provide article & photos.
iii  Recipe Book

SB reported that he had spoken to CHB re inclusion of adult recipes.  She is happy to attract interest but does not wish to collate recipes.

iv  Workshops – publicity
SB tabled draft proposed flyer.  LG and LM to obtain information from principals for flyers.  

A minimum fee of £150 was agreed for the lady running the art workshop.
v  Church Information sheet – o/s

vi  Farm/s Visit – o/s

vii  Barn Dance  SH to enquire re calling band from Jenny Bidgood
	LG
LG
LM

LG
SH

	3
	Interviewing Residents

Interviewees:  Mr & Mrs Nott, Webbers, Jean Smythe & Walls attending the Community Lunch 3.12.16.  Meeting discussing reminiscences to be held at Webber’s house.  LG had method of recording memories.
	

	4
	Longstone 
PR reported that he had received a call from Paul King re the precarious position of the Longstone.  PR had ascertained that the land on which stone is located belongs to Sue Tratt.  PR to update English Heritage, Ancient monuments department of current situation and field ownership.
	PR

	5
	Heritage Lottery – Kitchen Project
SB informed the meeting that he had approached the Heritage Lottery re funding, proposing that this project would be linked to the hall renovations bid.  Estimated cost approx. £40,000.  The project would be the conservation of the kitchen area, celebrating 100 year of the history of the parish hall.  The lottery had responded that they would be interested in supporting this project.  40% match funding would be required.  Judith Kauntze had indicated such match funding may be attainable.  It was proposed this should be bought to the Parish Hall Committee to action.
	

	6
	Any Other Business
Antiques Evening 3.2.17.

LG updated the Group on progress made.  Hamptons booked, proposed food, bar (SB to request licence), costs etc.  SB to email proposed flyer, tickets etc. to LG and LM.  Advertising & ticket sales needed to commence.  Cheques payable to EWPH Fund.
History Group
There was a consensus that the Heritage Group would continue after the completion of Bid work in the form of a History Group.
	SB

	7
	The meeting closed at 8.30

Next meeting 9th January 2017 at Town Farm Barn. 
	


